**From:** Lorraine Watling [mailto:lorraine.watling@woodstock-tc.gov.uk]

**Sent:** 05 October 2015 15:11

To: Cllr Ian Hudspeth

Cc: Elizabeth Poskitt; Pickup, Annabel - Corporate Services

Subject: Minerals and Waste Consultation

Dear Ian

Thanks for your help. The draft minutes also contained the following response from Woodstock Town Council to the Minerals and Waste Consultation:

## WTC/111/15 OXFORDSHIRE MINERALS AND WASTE LOCAL PLAN: PART1 – CORE STRATEGY ADVANCE NOTICE OF CONSULTATION ON PROPOSED SUBMISSION DOCUMENT AUGUST 2015

The Town Council considered a report from Councillor Cooper on this consultation document with four recommendations he believed should be made to Oxfordshire Minerals and Waste Local Plan. These recommendations were proposed by Cllr Cooper and seconded by Cllr Yoxall and Council

## **RESOLVED** (unanimously) to recommend OCC to

- (i) Explore the possibility of the Cotswold Line being used for transportation of sand and gravel extraction.
- (ii) Ask OCC to use every measure possible to reduce the number of trips to Slape Hill waste transfer station.
- (iii) Support policy M4 (j) keeping extraction sites away from Blenheim.
- (iv) Propose an amendment policy M7 so that the County Council is against fracking.

I'm very sorry that our response was delayed. Please can you ask your team that this WTC response be included in the consultation.

Thank you

Lorraine

Lorraine Watling Town Clerk Woodstock Town Council

Tel: 01993 811216

Email: Lorraine.watling@woodstock-tc.gov.uk